OFFICE OF THE
PURBA MEDINIPUR DISTRICT PRIMARY SCHOOL COUNCIL

SALGECHIA STATION ROAD, TAMLUK, PURBA MEDINIPUR PINCODE- 721636
PH- 03228-263-117 E- Mail — dpscpurbamedinipur@gmail.com

Memo no:- 68/ES Date:-11/01/2023

From: The Chairman,
Purba Medinipur District Primary School Council,
Tamluk,Purba Medinipur.

To: All Sub Inspector of Schools, (All Circles), Purba Medinipur,
All Head Teachers & Teachers- in- Charge, Purba Medinipur.

GREETINGS OF NEW YEAR

A new year has come with new possibilities and promises as well as solemn duties for us who are
working with budding souls. It must be admitted that with the combined effort of our Teachers, Sub-
Inspector of Schools and parents the performance card of Purba Medinipur District in implementing Govt."s
objectives for proper grooming of the children has been retaining its position higher than that of others in
the state. | must express my gratitude to all on behalf of the Purba Medinipur District Primary school
council. But we cannot deny that we must keep on scanning our own weaknesses to attain perfection. Small
things sometimes make us cut a sorry figure before the others. We must try to seal them to reach the
desired standard expected by the parents and superiors of the Department. Let me explain with an
example. Mobile Phones have become an important part of our lives. But if we use them in classroom, its
ringtones must distract the attention of both the teachers and the children and also interrupt the
concentration of teachers. The call or message may be important to us on very rare occasions, but we
cannot forget that our duty for the children is more important. We can respond to calls in recess or
afterwards. Some again carry cell phones to get instant help for imparting instruction to children but it can
be avoided by preparing lesson plans for a week beforehand. Teachers and students both were in existence
before cell phones came.

Through this communication the undersigned requests all his prudent Head Teachers / Assistant
Teachers to try their utmost during the New Year to offer classrooms without active cellphones for a better
learning atmosphere for the children. Hope the request will be complied by all of our Teachers in the
interest of better learning of children.

~Siforfzs

Chairman
Purba Medinipur District Primary School Council.



